CHAIR REPORT 
As reported at the last Netball Dorset meeting, I will not be seeking re-appointment as Netball Dorset Chair.   I am delighted to report that there has been a nomination for Donna Butcher to stand for the vacancy.   Donna has been very involved in the County U13 and U15 Player Development programme over the past three years.

If Donna is elected, I shall ensure we will work together to ensure a smooth handover.   I am sure that Donna will enjoy the experience, as I have over a number of years.   She will also have the support of Vice Chair, Kelly Browne.
I will be pleased to stand as Performance Director for another term.

PERFORMANCE

It has been another successful season for Dorset performance.   The coaches have ensured the transition to U13 and U15 Player Development  Pathwayhas gone smoothly and we are all pleased with the wealth of talent being developed by the programme, the clubs and schools.   There is now a strong link to Team Bath ADC plus the England Netball Pathway from U15s.

In preparation for the 2023/2024 season, U15 County trials have been held and squads will be announced in June.

COMPETITION

Alison Holmes has ensured that Regional competition requirements have been met and has organised  County Playoffs for Dorset junior and senior teams.

Louise Bugler has continued in her role as Schools Rep during maternity cover and has organised the schools Area and County tournaments, ensuring all EN National Schools requirements are met, plus dealing with problems which have arisen of venues and weather.
The four Dorset leagues have been running successfully throughout the Winter and Summer.   This is thanks to the hardworking League personnel, keeping everything on track and providing competition for senior and junior teams.

Poole Junior Winter league was well supported by the junior teams throughout Dorset.   This league was run by Poole NC and my thanks and recognition go to their junior league committee volunteers for providing this competition.

A special mention must go to Lily Corani who has been the backbone of the Junior league and, of course, Poole Netball Club.   We understand that Lily will be stepping down from her many Netball roles within the Club and , on behalf of all Dorset, and the hundreds of players, young and older, a “Big Thank You” for everything .
Sarah Clark, Dorset NDO, organised a Vets Tournament in February and this was an enjoyable success.

FINANCE

Erica Phillips, in her role as Finance Director, has ensured that due diligence has been followed in operating the Netball Dorset finances.   Her Financial Report and Financial Statements for the year end are now on the ND website, where she has reported a healthier but cautious financial year.   This is thanks to Erica ensuring that all outgoings are carefully monitored and income from Engage is collected as accurately as possible
Caroline Kellaway, Dorset Membership Secretary, and Sarah Clark, NDO, have also worked with Erica on Engage.   Our thanks also to Neil Kellaway for reviewing the end of year Financial Statements.
COACHING

Hanna Butler stepped into the role of Coaching Director and identified the need for local coaches to acquire development from more experienced coaches.   Hanna will be stepping down from her role and we hope to pursue coaching development within Dorset by providing opportunities within the PDP programme.
UMPIRING AND OFFICIATING DIRECTOR

Lisa Townsend  has filled the vacancy for Umpiring and Officiating.   Lisa combines her role with her BNA Rep role and reports on results of Umpiring  Awards.
MEDIA AND COMMUNICATIONS

The vacancy of Medias & Comms Director was advertised  and a nomination will be presented at the AGM for Mehr Nigar.   Mehr has in depth experience in IT and communications as well as having played Netball.

ADMINISTRATION

Karen  Peaty has ensured that all administration has been kept up to date, with Minutes being circulated promptly and arrangements for meetings  and the AGM being sent out to all Dorset Clubs.   Karen brings a wealth of experience to the role.
LEAGUE REPRESENTATIVES

The League reps, Sam Shewbridge, Becky Barnes, Lesley Woods and Lisa Townsend, provide an important link from League to County.   Thank you ladies.

I hope that a representative from Dorset Clubs will be joining us for the AGM on Wednesday 14th June, 7.15pm, via Zoom

LINDA CUTLER – DORSET CHAIR

May 2023.
